
MINUTES OF A MEETING 
OF THE PTO FOR 

WYDOWN MIDDLE SCHOOL 
APRIL 11, 2017 

 
A meeting of the PTO for Wydown Middle School was held, as scheduled pursuant to due notice, on 
April 11, 2017, at 6:00 p.m. CT at the Wydown Middle School Main Street. 
 
The following members of the Board were present at the meeting: Brenda Glick, President; Missy 
McCormick, Treasurer; and Angela Osborne, Secretary. 
 
The following members were also present: Jilanne Barnes, Gina Nakis, Alison Hoette, Susan Kroenemer, 
Allie Rossini, Caroline Early, and Patrick Early. 
 
Jamie Jordan was also present. 
  
Brenda Glick welcomed members of the PTO and reviewed the agenda for the meeting. 
 
Approval of the Minutes by Brenda Glick 
A motion was made to approve the minutes from the February meeting, which was seconded and 
passed. 
 
Boy Scout Troop Update by Troop 21 
A representative from Boy Scout Troop 21 updated the PTO on the year’s activities. 
 
Treasurer’s Report by Missy McCormick 
Missy reviewed the Budget to Actuals report and Statement of Activity.  The current bank balance is 
$55,718.  After school activities are over budget for the year and the building fund has been depleted 
due to the recent purchase of picnic tables.  The budget process will be different for next year and will 
be done via a financial committee, who will make recommendations for future spending.  Eight people 
have volunteered to participate on this committee.  The budget will be presented and approved at the 
August meeting.  Fundraising totaled $21,960 this year, which was $10,000 under budget. 
 
A contract has been signed with the Cardinals to have a night at the ballpark on September 8th.  Our goal 
is to sell 300 tickets and we expect to make $1,000 from this event. 
 
A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s Report, which was seconded and passed. 
 
Other Updates by Brenda Glick 
Brenda handed out the officer slate for next year, which is attached to these minutes. 
 
Planning is currently being done to add PTO events to the WMS calendar.  We are coordinating with Dr. 
Jordan on dates.  There will be a change to the way Parent Connections works next year, and a 
representative will be assigned to each grade level to look at overall events for each level. 
 
The PTO has agreed to sell food for Give Back Night.  It has been ordered through Chartwell’s.  We will 
charge $1.00 for every item except hamburgers and cheeseburgers, which will be $3.00 each. 
 



Principal Report by Dr. Jamie Jordan 
Dr. Jordan and her team are in the process of hiring teachers for the next school year.  They are also 
developing enrichment days, to be held on early release days. 
 
Dr. Jordan and several of her colleagues recently went to Chicago for an Apple Executive Briefing 
conference.  They are looking for ways to transform education through the use of technology.  
 
Other Business by Stephanie Abbajay 
The next PTO meeting will be held May 8, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in WMS Main Street. 
 
Conclusion 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
________________________________________________ 
Angela Osborne, Secretary 


